
TOWN OF JEFFERSON
SELECTBOARD 

February 27, 2017

The regular meeting of the Board of Selectmen for the Town of Jefferson was held at the Selectmen 
Office Monday, February 27, 2017 at 6:30 pm

PRESENT:  Kevin Meehan, Chair, and Cindy Silver members comprising a quorum of the Board.

OTHERS PRESENT: Linda Cushman, Assistant to Selectmen; 

Kevin Meehan opened the regular meeting at 6:50 pm.  The Board reviewed and approved the bills for 
payment next week.   The Highway and Transfer Station report was reviewed. The warrants were 
signed.  Terri Larcomb, Treasurer was in to sign checks.

Cindy Silver made a motion to accept the minutes of the February 13, 2017 Select Board minutes and 
Budget Hearing and place on file.  Kevin Meehan seconded the motion.  Motion carries.

Shawn White road agent from Whitefield is asking that the Airport Road be ban on the Jefferson side 
starting at the Route 115 intersection.  Mr. White said that he has cleared it with the power plant and 
they have no issues with having their delivers being diverted through Whitefield.  The Board agreed to 
ban the road as long as there are no issues with the power plant.  Mark Dubois will be asked to put up 
the signs coordinating with Whitefield.

Christine Renes has filed a complaint saying that the attendants at the Transfer Station are giving her a 
hard time about not having any recycling.  She states that she is giving her recycling to a friend to take 
to Lyndonville, VT and this is her right.  A letter was signed informing Ms. Renes that the attendants 
are doing their job as recycling is required in Jefferson.  She was giving a list of all materials to be 
recycled.

Corrette and Associates has notified the Town that they will not be able to do the 2016 audit due to 
unanticipated personnel changes and scheduling conflicts.

It was asked what type of changes are being looked at for a new website design.  Our current site can 
be revised to accommodate mobile devices at a cost of $750.  The hosting fee would not increase.  It 
was suggested that a new site should have a google calendar with all town activities being listed, town 
hall rentals and any other activity.  The current site could use a new face lift, be reorganized and be 
interactive with the public.  It was suggested that our current provider be contacted to see what they 
could do to update the site.

 Phil Bodwell of DRA will be at the March 13th meeting to review the assessing practices for Jefferson.
The next meeting will be March 6, 2017 at 6:30 pm.

Cindy made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Kevin seconded the motion.  Motion carries.

Being no further business the meeting adjourned at 7:20 pm.

Respectfully submitted,


